Office of the Archbishop 835 North Rush Street Chicago, Illinois 60611 312.534.8230 archchicago.org

Prot. N. 2019 RMC-12.1

DECREE

IN THE NAME OF GOD. AMEN.

By my decree of April 8, 2019, St. Barbara Parish and St. Therese Chinese Catholic Parish, both on the Southside of the City of Chicago, were united to establish a single new parish named, *ad interim*, SS. Barbara and Therese Parish.

After consultation with parishioners, my Episcopal Council, and others, I, Cardinal Blase J. Cupich, Archbishop of Chicago, convened the Presbyteral Council of the Archdiocese of Chicago on September 10, 2019, at St. Cletus Parish, La Grange, Illinois. Having heard the council at the same meeting and invoking the Holy Spirit, I,

decree the following:

Henceforth, and effective immediately, the new parish will be called St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta Parish, the churches of the parish retaining their own titles.

Given this 10th day of September, A.D. 2019.

From the Archbishop Quigley Center,

Chicago, Illinois

Mare Carso, Carchbishop of Chicago

Rev. Ronald P. Stake Ecclesiastical Notary